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November 12, 2021 
 
Leslie Zink 
Senior Manager, Pricing and Tariffs 
Frontier Communications 
21 West Ave.  
Spencerport, NY 14559 
 
Re:  Navajo Communications Company, Inc. d/b/a Frontier Navajo Communications 

Company’s Tariff Revisions to Change the Federal Lifeline Support Credit – Voice; 
 Docket No. 21-050-T03 
 
Dear Ms. Zink, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) has reviewed Navajo Communications Company, 
Inc. dba Frontier Navajo Communications Company’s (“Navajo”) proposed revisions to Sheet 
No. 4 of its Exchange Telephone Service, Section 4 (“Tariff”), transmitted on October 29, 2021. 
The purpose of this filing is to change the Federal Lifeline Support Credit – Voice discount from 
$5.25 to $6.50 as a result of the FCC’s Lifeline Modernization, WC Docket No. 11-42, Order 
No: FCC 16-38, issued April 27, 2016. Navajo requests an effective date of December 1, 2021 
for these changes. 
 

The PSC also reviewed the comments of the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed on 
November 4, 2021. The DPU states it has no objections to the proposed changes and 
recommends the PSC approve Navajo’s proposed revisions to the Tariff.   

 
 Based on its review of Navajo’s filing and DPU’s comments and recommendation, the 

PSC approves Navajo’s proposed revisions to its Tariff, as filed, effective December 1, 2021. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#321137 


